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M5. MEEK GALLAGHER: This afternoon
we will hold a public hearing for the
project on 71 Lakeview Drive in
Nort hanpton in the Core Preservation
Area Hardship Waiver Application. It's
a request for a Core Preservation Area
Har dshi p Wai ver to devel op a 10, 000
square foot wooded vacant property with
a single-famly residence, individual
septic system related infrastructure
and accessory structures. The proposal
is a Type Il Action pursuant to SEQRA.

M5. HARGRAVE: |'mjust going to
briefly go over the exhibits. | just
handed out the staff report for the
exhibits for this Public Hearing. A is
the draft staff report. It hasn't
changed. B is a copy of the aerial of
the project site and its surrounding
area that's discussed in the staff
report and it shows the site in
relation to the surroundi ng devel opnent
in the community and al so open space in
the area with a significant anount of

county and state park | and and town
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parcels wthin the community. Sone of
themare not | abeled. |'msorry about
that. Across the street a little to
the west of the property is county
land. Cis a copy of the layout of the
pl an just showi ng the single-famly
resi dence on this property. The 10, 000
square foot |ot on Lakeview Drive and
It Is adjacent to two devel oped parcels
to the north and south. It fronts on
only one street. Dis a copy of the
applicant's environnental assessnent
form which you have the information in
that form and E is a copy of sone

phot ographs of the site on Lakevi ew
Drive and the adjacent dwellings and
you can see that the site i s wooded
right now The road sort of does sl ope
downward. Towards the end of Lakeview
Drive is WIldwood Lake, so south of
Lakeview Drive. F is a copy of the
applicant's petition, the letter that
was sent with the application that goes
t hrough the hardship and the applicant

di scussed the property not being on the
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road front exenption list, the
residential road for the exenption
list, which that is a select group of
parcels in the core, parcels that are
on the road, but not every undevel oped
parcel in the core is on that list. It
was created for certain reasons and
certain parcels nade it on that |ist
and others didn't.

MR. COLLINS: Do you know what the
criteria was for being placed on that
list?

M5. HARGRAVE: It was up to the
town that sel ected.

The last exhibit is G which shows
ot her parcels in the nei ghborhood or on
the exenption list. Just to briefly go
t hrough the staff report.

M5. PRUSI NOABKI :  Where is that?
|"msorry. Ch, okay.

M5. HARGRAVE: The applicant
submtted that map show ng ot her
parcels in the nei ghborhood that are on
residential |ist.

MR. ROVAI NE: Apparently, when the

OESQUIRE

800.211.DEPO (3376)
EsquireSolutions.com



© 00 N o o B~ W DN PP

N DD D N NDMNDN P P P PP PP PR R
a b W N B O © 0 N OO0 O M WO N B O

HEARING
COMMISSION MEETING

April 20, 2016
5

Central Pine Barrens were created,
there was a list of honmes or |ots that
were on streets that had preexisted
before the creation of the Pine
Barrens, correct ne if |I'mwong. Now,
what was the -- this seens to be on a
preexisting road wthin the Central
Pine Barrens. Wy was this excluded
when other lots of a simlar nature on
preexi sting roads were included? |[|'m
trying to understand that to understand
how we woul d act on this.

MR M LAZZO Well, the application
that's before you is for a hardship
because it's not on that list. Had it
been on that list, it would have been
non- devel oped as it --

MR ROVMAINE: | amtrying that, but
| amtrying to understand why it wasn't
on the list when others were. Wat was
the purpose in saying no to this and
saying yes to other simlar |ots?

MR. M LAZZO The town prepared the
list.

MR. SHEA: The devel opnent of the
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list was based on the assessnent of

| and use conditions at that tinme. You
know, nost of the |ot that were

I ncluded on the [ist were between

exi sting hones. This lot --

MR. ROVAINE: Were there other
vacant | ots on preexisting roadways
that were included on this list?

MR SHEA: Yes.

MR. ROMAINE: So what was the
criteria for the conclusion of this?

MR. SHEA: The consideration was
given to the environnental -- you know,
a certificate of the land, the
proximty of projected |ands, proximty
to wetlands. In addition to | ooking at
exi sting devel opnent patterns in that
ar ea.

MR. ROVAINE: That's extrenely
unconvi nci ng because |I'mgoing to tell
you that there are probably other lots
that you put on this list that are
simlarly situated that were not
excl uded and were, in fact, included on

this |ist.
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MR. M LAZZO. So what happened - -
it's not on the list, but their option
to develop it is why they are here
today so they can make a hardship
request. Wiether it's on the list or
not, that decision was made 20 sone odd
years ago. And the town, at the tine,
decided this didn't neet the criteria
t hey were using then.

MR. ROVAINE: Wiat was the | egal
basis then? The comm ssion didn't nake
t hose deci si ons.

M5. M LAZZO. No, the town did and
that was part of the planning process
in '94 or '95.

MR. ROVAINE: Right, and the town
comuni cat ed t hat ?

M5. M LAZZO  Yes.

MR. ROVAINE: That's what |'m
trying to understand. Each town
communi cated this list and the towns
have updated that |ist.

MR M LAZZO  But the key piece of
the road front exenption list was that

was approved. There was, |like, a state
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| egi sl ative action where they said the
list has been verified by the

comm ssion on this day and this day.
That happened twice. It's not
sonet hi ng as sinple as saying any
parcel in the Pine Barrens, whatever
one it is and not just one in
particul ar, should be on that Iist.

MR ROVAINE: | didn't say should
be.

M5. MLAZZO. O any others. |
didn't say this one.

MR. ROVAI NE: Because if you give a
simlar situated parcel the right to be
on this list and this parcel not the
right to be on the list. That's what
|"mtrying to understand. Was there a
standard applied by the town?

MR. SCHNEI DERVAN:  |s there a
consi stency?

MR ROVAINE: Right, is there a
consi stency in the standard or what?

MR. M LAZZO. That was the town's
di scretion and again, the applicant

today will say they didn't put it on
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the list, but it doesn't matter. He
m ssed that tinme. So his tine to
chall enge that is long gone. So his
second fight is to say hardship and
here's the reason why.

MR. ROVAINE: He mssed the tine to
challenge it, but let's go back. |
have only one other question. State
| egi sl ati on authorized the town to have
sole discretion on that list; is that
correct?

MR M LAZZO No.

MR. ROVAINE: Wiere did they get
the power to choose what's on that |i st
and not on that list?

MR. M LAZZO. The conm ssion staff
said to the town, are there parcels
that should be on the list that will be
added to the plan and then the town had
a better sense of their town and which
parcel s exi sted and whi ch ones should
be on the list and they would view the
criteria that Marty | ooked at and ot her
peopl e were --

MR. ROMAI NE: But the authorization
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rested with the conm ssion, not the
t own.

MR. M LAZZO. And then the
comm ssion said we would rather not go
through this process every tine a
parcel cones in and say we are going to
anend our plan to this one, this one
and this one. So we said we want the
state legislator to say that this |ist
that was prepared on this day is now
non-devel opnent al because you are
exenpti ng sonet hing that otherw se
woul d have been devel opnent, which the
comm ssion has that right to do that's
why you have the hardshi p wai ver.

If there are parcels that were
m ssed, we have had occasi ons where
peopl e have cone and said, | should
have been on that |ist and they got --

MR. ROMAINE: And that's what we
are doi ng today.

MR. M LAZZO. That's the history of

MR ROVAINE: This is the first

time that since | have sat here that
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this type of thing has cone up.

MR. M LAZZO. W used to hear nore
parcels on -- we used to hear that
argunent nore frequently in the past, |
shoul d have been on that list. W
haven't heard that one recently because
t hose parcel s have either been granted
har dshi ps, approved, acquired or
sonet hi ng el se has happened or people
have noved on. | don't even think
M. Cranmer has made that argunent, but
| bet he does now.

M5. HARGRAVE: One nore thing.
There are maybe hundreds of parcels in
the core that aren't on that |ist that
are on roads so simlarly the opposite
Is --

MR ROVAINE: |I'mjust trying to
under stand the underlying process by
whi ch we arrived here because | | ooked
at that street and sone of that street
I s devel oped with houses on there and
there are a few enpty parcels on it.
|"mjust trying to understand the

process. | have a nuch better
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expl anation and | understand the
process and now | understand the state
| egi sl ati on and that ends that argunent
because that's it.

MR SHEA: Just a few nobre coments
because | worked hard on the road front
exenption |list for Southanpton Town and
sone additional factors that were
considered in looking at this lot is
its in close proximty to devel oped
wet | ands and to state regul ated
freshwater. Also, it's location is
wi thin the i medi ate wat ershed of
W | dwood Lake. There was the potenti al
for inpacts as WIldwod Lake is a down
gradient fromthis site. So there were
a whol e bunch of issues that were
factored into deci sion-naking.

MR, SCHNEI DERVAN:  This was, Mart,
not an oversight?

MR, SHEA: No, it wasn't. It was a
consci ous deci sion, correct.

M5. MEEK GALLAGHER: M. Anper, did
you want to add sonething to this?

VMR. AMPER: Yes.
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MR. M LAZZO. Can we do that after
the applicant and then we will coment?
M5. MEEK GALLAGHER: All right.
MR. M LAZZO. Just swear himin, if
you woul d.
THOMAS CRAMER the witness herein,
havi ng been first duly sworn before a Notary
Public of the State of New York, was exam ned
and testified as foll ows:
MR. CRAMER  Thomas Craner,
CRAMER fromCraner Consulting
G oup our office is at 54 North Country
Road in MIler Place.
| represent the owner today. He has
owned the property since 1970. |
provi ded the comm ssion with a copy of
the single and separate search that
shows the property being a single and
separate ownership since 1955.
The site is 10,000 square feet in
size and it's in the ham et of
Nort hanpton. It's Zone R- 15, which is
a zone of 15,000 square feet and it's
owned by the Town of Sout hanpton.
M. Ral ph Vail has always intended to
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use this property towards his
retirenent. He does not have any
pensi on presently and he's | ooking
forward to being able to sell this
property and utilize it for |iving
expenses.

In the primary plan figure 9.1, as
it was pointed out, there's a |ist of
parcel s that consi dered nondevel opnent
within the core. This is one of them
that in our opinion, should have been
included in it and we are seeking the
hardship at this tine. 1In the
I mredi ate area, there are seven |ots
that have been identified in that Iist
and that is provided as Exhibit G |
do have a | arge copy for the
comm ssion. | don't knowif | have
enough for everybody, but | wll pass
out what | have.

In the i medi ate area, there are --
at the tinme, there were nine parcels
t hat were vacant and undevel oped.
Seven of them were included on the

list. One was owned by the Town of
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Sout hanpt on and this parcel.

| point out that this parcel is
surrounded by devel opnent. There were
houses at the tine on all three sides
of it and it doesn't lend itself to the
preservation of any real Pine Barrens
itself. There are wetlands imredi ately
across the street. | have a letter
here from Marty that says it's outside
of the jurisdiction and | provided that
with the application that | submtted.
However, | wll submt a copy of it
again, letter of no jurisdiction, dated
Cctober 7, 2009 signed by Martin Shea
saying that there is no jurisdictionto
the town's wetl ands ordi nance because
of deportation.

Site inspections, | did periodic
site inspections onit. There are
state designated wetl ands across the
street. However, they appear to be
outside the jurisdiction and any
activity on this. It |ooks greater
than 100 feet. |If after we flagged the

wetlands and it is within 100 feet, we
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woul d have to nake an application to
the DEC for the activity, but we would
be able to neet all the criteria that
they have wth regard to setbacks and
what not for the devel opnent of the
site.

At present, there is dunping
occurring on the site, fromthe
nei ghbor's property, |and sinking
debris and things |like that.

The parcel is unique in the
community and it's the only parcel,
ot her than a town known parcel, that's
vacant in the area. There are simlar
size lots that were identified as
nondevel opnent in the imedi ate area
and this one was excl uded.

It would not be an inpact on any of
the hones in the area, both from an
econom ¢ and environnmental standpoint.
Granting of the hardship would not have
the adverse inpacts on the property in
the area, nor would it inpact public
safety or inpair the resources of the

core. Ganting it's not consistent
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wi th the purposes of objectives and the
general spirit and intent of the Pine
Barrens statute, it would fall into
criteria of the parcel fornmed and
undevel oped roadway.

As | said, the New York State DEC
di d desi gnate wetl ands across the
street as Wetlands R 10, which is part
of the WIdwod Lake conpl ex and, as |
said, field inspections would not need
wetl ands permts. Even if we did, we
could conply with all the standards.

The original -- we did not apply for
the letter of credit as far as what the
Pine Barrens credit would be. However,
gi ven the zoning and the procedures
they look at, given it's two-thirds
size of the zoning, we woul d nost
likely obtain two-thirds of a Pine
Barrens credit. That in and of
itself -- | believe if you | ook at the
sales of the Pine Barrens credits in
t he past for Southanpton, in the past
two years, only one and seven-ei ghts of

a Pine Barrens credit has been sol d.
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| f you average those out, one credit
was sold for about $85,000 and | think
anot her one was sold for 50 sone odd
thousand. It averages out so that the,
approximately -- given the size of it,
it would approximately be $48,000 if
the Pine Barrens were -- given the Pine
Barrens' credits sold in the past,
that's probably about what he woul d
sell for. Gven the area of the
community and the | ot would probably go
for about $80,000 and that's what the
real estate agent is looking to price
It out at.

There are, | guess, the WIld Scenic
Recreational River permts that woul d
have to obtained if this was a
devel opable Iot. W could conformto
all the standards that they have, the
WIld Scenic Recreational Rivers. |If
necessary, the state wetl ands, as |
poi nted out before, the town has
already said that there is no
jurisdiction invol ved.

There are no variances fromthe
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town. Since this is a single and
separate lot, we would be able to
devel op the site w thout any vari ances.
In Article 6, 1981 tax map, so it is
consi dered a single and separate | ot
and ground water and soil conditions
are such that we would be able to put
an on-site sanitary system and again,
there is a letter with regard to
interpretation for the Pine Barrens
credits.

Again, other permts and all would
have to be obtained. In fact, ny
client doesn't have the noney to
continue to seek different permts at
this tinme and he's | ooking to obtain
the hardship so he could sell the I ot
and nove ahead.

Any questions?

MR MCORMCK: Is this within the
WER?

M5. HARGRAVE: It does di p down.

MR MCORMCK: Isn't WBR a
two-acre zone for the DEC permt? That

could be a nore difficult permt to

OESQUIRE

800.211.DEPO (3376)
EsquireSolutions.com



© 00 N o o B~ W DN PP

N DD D N NDMNDN P P P PP PP PR R
a b W N B O © 0 N OO0 O M WO N B O

HEARING
COMMISSION MEETING

April 20, 2016
20

obtain than this permt.

MR CRAMER Wll, it's single and
separate, which goes back to 1955.

MR. McCORM CK:  The blue is a WSR?
| don't think that nmakes a difference
on the WBR whether it was single and
separ at e.

MR. CRAMER W have gotten ot her
permts fromthem

MR McCORM CK:  |'mnot saying you
won't, but I'msaying | believe it's a
t wo- acre zone.

MR. CRAMER It's done by setback
fromthe river. That's the criteria

they look at. So the river in this

case i s --

MR MCORMCK: It's a | ake.

MR. CRAMER Well, it's not even a
|l ake. [It's the Peconic River corner in
this area. It's really the setback

fromthe river is what they | ook at
rat her than the zoni ng.

MR MCORM CK: That's ny only
guesti on.

M5. MEEK GALLAGHER: Any ot her
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questions for M. Craner?

M5. PRUSI NOABKI: M. Craner, the
house is on either side. Do you know
what year they were constructed?

MR. CRAMER | went back to the
period of -- when there were historic
photos and they were all zoned in that
area. In fact, as | said, the only
ones within in this area were nine
vacant |lots that included the seven
that are shown in figure 9.1. The one
town owned property and the subject
property. Al the other lots were
devel oped at that tinme back in the
' 90s.

M5. PRUSI NOWBKI: Isn't that a | og
cabin type of construction i mediately
to the south of you?

MR. CRAMER It could be.

M5. PRUSINOABKI: It |ooks |ike
much nore recent construction than what
you are indicating.

MR. CRAMER  The ones that were
devel oped were along the -- all the

| ots that were on the nondevel opnent
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i st have been devel oped.

M5. PRUSI NOABKI :  |'m not disputing
that. I'mjust trying ascertain how
old the houses on either side of you
are. | think one has been there for a
very long tinme, but in fact, that |og
cabin is much, much newer.

MR. CRAMER Well, it may have been
reconstructed at the time, but in
| ooking at aerial photos, there were
houses on these parcels surrounding it
In historic areas.

MR. SCHNEI DERVAN: Do we know when
the town | ot was purchased?

MR. CRAMER  No, we don't.

MR SCHNEI DERVAN. O prior to
that, was it on the list?

MR. CRAMER No. The only two
parcels that were not on the
devel opnent list were the site and the
t own parcel.

M5. PRUSI NOABKI :  Town parcel is
very | ow for drai nage.

MR. SCHNEI DERVAN:  He says it was

purchased after the Pine Barrens Act
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and it may have been --

MR CRAMER: At this tine, it's in
t own owner shi p.

M5. PRUSINOABKI: It was on the
subdi vision map and it was owned by the
Hefters. So | think they sold it to
their son sonewhat recently.

MR SCHNEI DERVAN: |t was a
devel oped | ot ?

M5. PRUSI NOABKI: It was a
devel oped lot, yes. The parents |ived
on the next lot, they built that house.
There's al ways been drai nage.

MR. CRAMER  That parcel fromthe
town ownership was never on the |ist.
There was only seven parcels on the
list, which was this one. This one and
the town owned parcel were the only two
undevel oped parcels in the early '90s
that weren't on the |ist.

MR. SHEA: The town parcel on the

ot her side maybe a recharge area,

actual ly.
MR. CRAMER | don't know. It
doesn't show up. It doesn't say
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recharge on the tax maps or anyt hing.
It may have been a spot the town
acquired for recharge purposes and it
was never dugout or just used as a
natural recharge area, but on the tax
map, it doesn't show whether it was
bought for a recharge basin or not.

M5. MEEK GALLAGHER: Any ot her
guestions?

MR SCHNEI DERVAN:  Just a
clarification, this list of street
fronting parcels that is known as the
nondevel opnent |ist?

M5. PRUSI NOABKI: Core road front
exenption |ist.

MR, SCHNEI DERVAN:.  Exenption |ist.
So that devel opnent on those is not
consi dered developnent? | ama little
bit confused as to nondevel opnent.

MR. CRAMER  That's correct.

MR, SCHNEI DERMAN:  So it's kind of
backwar ds?

MR ROVAINE: |It's devel opnent
that's consi dered nondevel opnent.

M5. PRUSINOWBKI: It's an exenption
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list.

MR SCHNEI DERVAN:  |t's on a
nondevel opnent |ist and that's why it's
okay to develop it.

M5. PRUSINOABKI: [It's called the
Core Roadfront Parcel Exenption List.
It's the process that's required for
those not on the I|ist.

MR. SHEA: The building on that | ot
doesn't have --

MR. CRAMER  There's no devel opnent
|l ot at the core.

M5. PRUSI NOABKI :  Have you applied
what's behind this on the parcel/person
on the front end --

MR CRAMER No, he's no longer in
the area anynore. He's retired to | ess
expensi ve areas. He has noved down
sout h.

M5. MEEK GALLAGHER: Anything el se
for M. Craner?

MR. McCORM CK:  Any ot her
docunent ati on we need? Do you want us
to close the hearing?

MR. ROVAINE: M. Anper wants to
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speak.
RI CHARD A MP ER the wtness herein,
havi ng been first duly sworn before a Notary Public
of the State of New York, was exam ned and
testified as foll ows:

M5. ALVAREZ: M nane is Richard
Amper, A-MP-E-R | am executive
director of the Long Island Pine
Barrens Soci ety.

Goi ng back to 1993 -- well, first
of all, I want to say, | don't want to
speak at all about the particular site.
| just want to tal k about the operative
I aw.

There were people in each of the
pl anni ng departnents back then that
said, there are prohibitions sinply
because these properties are in the
core that are just not justified on
the basis of the potential harmto the
ecosystem and we would |ike to be
sel ective and say there are sone that
are not going to harnful to the Pine
Barrens and we would like to identify

those and | think I"'mthe only person
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who actually went to each of these
sites in all of the towns to | ook and
deter m ne whether or not there was sone
ecol ogi cal reason why they shoul d not
be excl uded.

This is done necessarily by chapter
amendnent. It was the first anmendnent
to Article 57. You know, generally ny
concern i s about precedence and what |
want to do is be sure that this
conmm ssi on does not decide that it has
authority to add sonething to this
l'ist.

You can't just say it should have
been on there in the first place so we
are going to put it on there. Having
said that, there is no reason why you
can't do today what you did in 1995 and
this is to go back and | ook agai n and
say, Are there parcels that we think
shoul d not be subject to the core? |If
you did that, then the comm ssion would
recommend it and it would go through
the state | egislation and be anot her

amendnent to the chapter.
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If you want to do that and | think
you may find it conpletely unnecessary,
but if you want to do that, you have
the authority to do that and the Pine
Barrens Society prefers you do it that
way. |If it's going to end up on the
exenpt list, doit right. Do it
t hrough the legislative process. You
can't just say, That shoul d have been
on there.

Havi ng said that, the second thing
we ask is that the standards for Core
Area Hardshi ps be followed. |If there
are specific elenents of this project
that conformto those standards, that's
fine, but you would not want to grant
approval which would all ow ot her | ess
wort hy parcels to make the sane claim

As you fol ks know fromour history
of litigation, we don't chall enge
projects unless they have the capacity
or, in fact, that the approval would
create a precedence that would all ow
parcels to be devel oped that were never

i ntended to be devel oped and there
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woul d be harmw th respect to the
ecosystem

So | would nerely ask that you | ook
and satisfy yourselves that if you want
to expand the exenption list, that you
do it by chapter anmendnent through the
state legislation and if you want to
approve the project by granting it a
hardshi p waiver, that it neets the
explicit criteria of the hardship.

M5. MEEK GALLAGHER: Thank you.

Any ot her coments? M. Craner, you
woul d |i ke to address us agai n?

MR. CRAMER Yes. | did provide
all the justifications in ny witten
comments to address all the aspects of
the hardship. | didn't go over each
one of themin detail. However, the
comm ssion does have it in witing that
| presented at the tine. You have them

I n your panphlets.

MR McCORM CK: | just have a
guestion for counsel. |'msorry,
M. Craner.

|"mlooking at this and it's
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surrounded by two roads and it's
surrounded by houses and it fits into
the character of the area. | don't
know what the ecol ogi cal val ue of
this -- I"'mjust a sinple country
| awyer, but it's surrounds by one, two
three, four houses and two roads.

Have we issued exenption such as
this before, John?

MR. MLAZZO | believe we have.
W have given exenptions to parcels.

MR. ROVAINE: Through the state
| egi sl ati on?

MR. M LAZZO. No, on a hardship
basi s.

MR ROVAINE: Were any of these
har dshi ps that were given follow the
course of action recommended by
M. Anper?

MR. M LAZZO. W have done both.
The comm ssion has granted hardshi ps.
Peopl e make the argunent that it's an
infill lot. If you |look at ny
nei ghbor hood, everyone else is

devel oped and they were on the |ist and
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| wasn't on the list and | should be
approved. The conmm ssion has done
t hat .

The comm ssion al so went back, |
think, in the early 2000s and had the
road for the exenption |ist expanded
for the additional parcels. So they
have done what M. Anper suggested
today which we did in the early
2000s -- that the comm ssion did that.

MR. SCHNEI DERVAN:  Were the ot her
exenptions largely simlar to the case
here?

M5. M LAZZO. | have to | ook, but
they were simlar.

MR, SCHNEI DERVAN:  Were t hey
chal | enged | egal | y?

M5. HARGRAVE: Just to be clear,
there are core hardshi ps that have been
denied. There are at least 21 -- |I'm
sorry, approved and nine single-famly
resi dences that have been denied. |If
you would li ke, we can do simlar and
nore research to see how simlar these

were, but there are lists for

OESQUIRE

800.211.DEPO (3376)
EsquireSolutions.com



© 00 N o o B~ W DN PP

N DD D N NDMNDN P P P PP PP PR R
a b W N B O © 0 N OO0 O M WO N B O

HEARING
COMMISSION MEETING

April 20, 2016
32

single-famly residents that have been
deni ed and approved by the comm ssi on.

MR, SCHNEI DERVMAN: | do believe in
the general, you know, principal based
on the simlar circunstances, we are to
cone up with a simlar conclusion and
i f those ot her exenptions were |argely
simlar and they were challenged in the
courts and the decision was appeal ed,
"' m not saying we are duty bound to do
the sanme thing, but we I think we ought
to have that information in terns of
maki ng our decision. So yeah, a review
li ke that and particularly anyone that
has been challenged, | would like to
see the findings of fact that the
comm ssi on nade.

MR MCORMCK: | think that's a
valid point. |f we approved these
before, we can look at it. John, you
used one word that fits this parcel
perfectly, infill lot. This is clearly
an infill lot. | don't know how
anybody could say it's not an infill

lot. If you can pull the decisions, |
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think that would be inportant for us to
see if it's an infill Iot.

M5. MEEK GALLAGHER: The deci sion
deadline is not until June 22nd so we
have ti ne.

(Di scussion held off the record.)

MR, SCHNEI DERVMAN: I n terns of
M. Anmper's other comments
about review ng the list or, you know,
maybe anending the list to include
certain parcels. Are there a nunber of
properties that are comng us that are
simlar?

MR. M LAZZO. What | woul d suggest
now, for the record, that we end our
heari ng today, close the hearing and
cl ose the public commentary hearing and
staff would provide a nmeno. The
deci sion deadline is June -- after the
June neeting the commssion -- this
doesn't need to be witten on the
transcript.

(Di scussion held off the record.)

M5. ALVAREZ: | would ask that you

not close the public commentary unti l
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you have had a chance to reviewthe
information that | think you wll

W sely submt to under the conmm ssion
staff.

M5. MEEK GALLAGHER: We can cl ose
the hearing and | eave it open for
written comment for 30 days?

MR M LAZZO  Yes.

MR. AMPER: That presunes that the
i nformation that you are seeking --

M5. MEEK GALLAGHER: Ckay, 60 days
until the June neeti ng.

MR. M LAZZO. Then we woul d have to
ask the applicant for an extension of
tinme,

MR CRAMER | don't know if ny
client woul d.

M5. PRUSINOASBKI: |s this parcel on
a subdivision map or is this a square
property?

MR. CRAMER It was a subdivision
map, but it could be described a square
property.

M5. PRUSI NOABKI: Does M. Vail

continue to own property along an
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avenue or does he no longer own it?

MR. CRAMER As far as | know, this
is the only parcel they own.

MR MCORMCK: | wll nmake a
notion that we close the public portion
and | eave it open for witten comment
for 60 days and ask that counsel, since
he has nentioned that his client wasn't
seeking the other permts, ask that
counsel give us the extension so we can
keep the decision period open for 60
days.

MR. CRAMER  And then when woul d
t he deci sion be rendered?

MR. M LAZZO. It would be a
one-nonth extension. The conm ssion is
asking for a one-nmonth extension from
June 22nd to July 22nd or the Wednesday
after the comm ssion neeting in July,
what ever date that is.

MR. McCORM CK:  We can al ways deny

it wwth prejudice or without prejudice.

MR. CRAMER |'massum ng that ny
client will not object to further the
deni al .
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MR. MCORM CK:  So we can take that
as a consent to the extension?

MR. CRAMER  Under duress.

MR MCORMCK: So | nmake a notion
that we close the public comrent
portion and |l eave it open for witten
coment for two nonths on the extent of
the applicant's counsel.

MR. M LAZZO. Well, he's not an
attorney.

M5. MEEK GALLAGHER: Consul t ant.

MR. McCORM CK: Consul tant.

M5. M LAZZO. And an extension for
a one-nonth deci si on deadline?

M5. MEEK GALLAGHER: So noved. Is
there a second?

M5. LANSDALE: Second.

M5. MEEK GALLAGHER: All in favor?

(Wher eupon, there was a unani nous
affirmati ve vote of the Board.)

MS. MEEK GALLAGHER: Any oppose?
Any extension? All right, notion
carried to close the public hearing and
it wll be kept open --

MR. McCORM CK:  For two nonths and
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t he deci sion deadline is now an
addi tional nonth after that.
(Wher eupon, this hearing was

adjourned at 3:42 p.m)
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 1       MS. MEEK GALLAGHER:  This afternoon

 2   we will hold a public hearing for the

 3   project on 71 Lakeview Drive in

 4   Northampton in the Core Preservation

 5   Area Hardship Waiver Application.  It's

 6   a request for a Core Preservation Area

 7   Hardship Waiver to develop a 10,000

 8   square foot wooded vacant property with

 9   a single-family residence, individual

10   septic system, related infrastructure

11   and accessory structures.  The proposal

12   is a Type II Action pursuant to SEQRA.

13       MS. HARGRAVE:  I'm just going to

14   briefly go over the exhibits.  I just

15   handed out the staff report for the

16   exhibits for this Public Hearing.  A is

17   the draft staff report.  It hasn't

18   changed.  B is a copy of the aerial of

19   the project site and its surrounding

20   area that's discussed in the staff

21   report and it shows the site in

22   relation to the surrounding development

23   in the community and also open space in

24   the area with a significant amount of

25   county and state park land and town
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 1   parcels within the community.  Some of

 2   them are not labeled.  I'm sorry about

 3   that.  Across the street a little to

 4   the west of the property is county

 5   land.  C is a copy of the layout of the

 6   plan just showing the single-family

 7   residence on this property.  The 10,000

 8   square foot lot on Lakeview Drive and

 9   it is adjacent to two developed parcels

10   to the north and south.  It fronts on

11   only one street.  D is a copy of the

12   applicant's environmental assessment

13   form, which you have the information in

14   that form, and E is a copy of some

15   photographs of the site on Lakeview

16   Drive and the adjacent dwellings and

17   you can see that the site is wooded

18   right now.  The road sort of does slope

19   downward.  Towards the end of Lakeview

20   Drive is Wildwood Lake, so south of

21   Lakeview Drive.  F is a copy of the

22   applicant's petition, the letter that

23   was sent with the application that goes

24   through the hardship and the applicant

25   discussed the property not being on the
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 1   road front exemption list, the

 2   residential road for the exemption

 3   list, which that is a select group of

 4   parcels in the core, parcels that are

 5   on the road, but not every undeveloped

 6   parcel in the core is on that list.  It

 7   was created for certain reasons and

 8   certain parcels made it on that list

 9   and others didn't.

10       MR. COLLINS:  Do you know what the

11   criteria was for being placed on that

12   list?

13       MS. HARGRAVE:  It was up to the

14   town that selected.

15      The last exhibit is G, which shows

16   other parcels in the neighborhood or on

17   the exemption list.  Just to briefly go

18   through the staff report.

19       MS. PRUSINOWSKI:  Where is that?

20   I'm sorry.  Oh, okay.

21       MS. HARGRAVE:  The applicant

22   submitted that map showing other

23   parcels in the neighborhood that are on

24   residential list.

25       MR. ROMAINE:  Apparently, when the
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 1   Central Pine Barrens were created,

 2   there was a list of homes or lots that

 3   were on streets that had preexisted

 4   before the creation of the Pine

 5   Barrens, correct me if I'm wrong.  Now,

 6   what was the -- this seems to be on a

 7   preexisting road within the Central

 8   Pine Barrens.  Why was this excluded

 9   when other lots of a similar nature on

10   preexisting roads were included?  I'm

11   trying to understand that to understand

12   how we would act on this.

13       MR. MILAZZO:  Well, the application

14   that's before you is for a hardship

15   because it's not on that list.  Had it

16   been on that list, it would have been

17   non-developed as it --

18       MR. ROMAINE:  I am trying that, but

19   I am trying to understand why it wasn't

20   on the list when others were.  What was

21   the purpose in saying no to this and

22   saying yes to other similar lots?

23       MR. MILAZZO:  The town prepared the

24   list.

25       MR. SHEA:  The development of the
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 1   list was based on the assessment of

 2   land use conditions at that time.  You

 3   know, most of the lot that were

 4   included on the list were between

 5   existing homes.  This lot --

 6       MR. ROMAINE:  Were there other

 7   vacant lots on preexisting roadways

 8   that were included on this list?

 9       MR. SHEA:  Yes.

10       MR. ROMAINE:  So what was the

11   criteria for the conclusion of this?

12       MR. SHEA:  The consideration was

13   given to the environmental -- you know,

14   a certificate of the land, the

15   proximity of projected lands, proximity

16   to wetlands.  In addition to looking at

17   existing development patterns in that

18   area.

19       MR. ROMAINE:  That's extremely

20   unconvincing because I'm going to tell

21   you that there are probably other lots

22   that you put on this list that are

23   similarly situated that were not

24   excluded and were, in fact, included on

25   this list.
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 1       MR. MILAZZO:  So what happened --

 2   it's not on the list, but their option

 3   to develop it is why they are here

 4   today so they can make a hardship

 5   request.  Whether it's on the list or

 6   not, that decision was made 20 some odd

 7   years ago.  And the town, at the time,

 8   decided this didn't meet the criteria

 9   they were using then.

10       MR. ROMAINE:  What was the legal

11   basis then?  The commission didn't make

12   those decisions.

13       MS. MILAZZO:  No, the town did and

14   that was part of the planning process

15   in '94 or '95.

16       MR. ROMAINE:  Right, and the town

17   communicated that?

18       MS. MILAZZO:  Yes.

19       MR. ROMAINE:  That's what I'm

20   trying to understand.  Each town

21   communicated this list and the towns

22   have updated that list.

23       MR. MILAZZO:  But the key piece of

24   the road front exemption list was that

25   was approved.  There was, like, a state
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 1   legislative action where they said the

 2   list has been verified by the

 3   commission on this day and this day.

 4   That happened twice.  It's not

 5   something as simple as saying any

 6   parcel in the Pine Barrens, whatever

 7   one it is and not just one in

 8   particular, should be on that list.

 9       MR. ROMAINE:  I didn't say should

10   be.

11       MS. MILAZZO:  Or any others.  I

12   didn't say this one.

13       MR. ROMAINE:  Because if you give a

14   similar situated parcel the right to be

15   on this list and this parcel not the

16   right to be on the list.  That's what

17   I'm trying to understand.  Was there a

18   standard applied by the town?

19       MR. SCHNEIDERMAN:  Is there a

20   consistency?

21       MR. ROMAINE:  Right, is there a

22   consistency in the standard or what?

23       MR. MILAZZO:  That was the town's

24   discretion and again, the applicant

25   today will say they didn't put it on
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 1   the list, but it doesn't matter.  He

 2   missed that time.  So his time to

 3   challenge that is long gone.  So his

 4   second fight is to say hardship and

 5   here's the reason why.

 6       MR. ROMAINE:  He missed the time to

 7   challenge it, but let's go back.  I

 8   have only one other question.  State

 9   legislation authorized the town to have

10   sole discretion on that list; is that

11   correct?

12       MR. MILAZZO:  No.

13       MR. ROMAINE:  Where did they get

14   the power to choose what's on that list

15   and not on that list?

16       MR. MILAZZO:  The commission staff

17   said to the town, are there parcels

18   that should be on the list that will be

19   added to the plan and then the town had

20   a better sense of their town and which

21   parcels existed and which ones should

22   be on the list and they would view the

23   criteria that Marty looked at and other

24   people were --

25       MR. ROMAINE:  But the authorization
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 1   rested with the commission, not the

 2   town.

 3       MR. MILAZZO:  And then the

 4   commission said we would rather not go

 5   through this process every time a

 6   parcel comes in and say we are going to

 7   amend our plan to this one, this one

 8   and this one.  So we said we want the

 9   state legislator to say that this list

10   that was prepared on this day is now

11   non-developmental because you are

12   exempting something that otherwise

13   would have been development, which the

14   commission has that right to do that's

15   why you have the hardship waiver.

16      If there are parcels that were

17   missed, we have had occasions where

18   people have come and said, I should

19   have been on that list and they got --

20       MR. ROMAINE:  And that's what we

21   are doing today.

22       MR. MILAZZO:  That's the history of

23   it.

24       MR. ROMAINE:  This is the first

25   time that since I have sat here that
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 1   this type of thing has come up.

 2       MR. MILAZZO:  We used to hear more

 3   parcels on -- we used to hear that

 4   argument more frequently in the past, I

 5   should have been on that list.  We

 6   haven't heard that one recently because

 7   those parcels have either been granted

 8   hardships, approved, acquired or

 9   something else has happened or people

10   have moved on.  I don't even think

11   Mr. Cramer has made that argument, but

12   I bet he does now.

13       MS. HARGRAVE:  One more thing.

14   There are maybe hundreds of parcels in

15   the core that aren't on that list that

16   are on roads so similarly the opposite

17   is --

18       MR. ROMAINE:  I'm just trying to

19   understand the underlying process by

20   which we arrived here because I looked

21   at that street and some of that street

22   is developed with houses on there and

23   there are a few empty parcels on it.

24   I'm just trying to understand the

25   process.  I have a much better
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 1   explanation and I understand the

 2   process and now I understand the state

 3   legislation and that ends that argument

 4   because that's it.

 5       MR. SHEA:  Just a few more comments

 6   because I worked hard on the road front

 7   exemption list for Southampton Town and

 8   some additional factors that were

 9   considered in looking at this lot is

10   its in close proximity to developed

11   wetlands and to state regulated

12   freshwater.  Also, it's location is

13   within the immediate watershed of

14   Wildwood Lake.  There was the potential

15   for impacts as Wildwood Lake is a down

16   gradient from this site.  So there were

17   a whole bunch of issues that were

18   factored into decision-making.

19       MR. SCHNEIDERMAN:  This was, Mart,

20   not an oversight?

21       MR. SHEA:  No, it wasn't.  It was a

22   conscious decision, correct.

23       MS. MEEK GALLAGHER:  Mr. Amper, did

24   you want to add something to this?

25       MR. AMPER:  Yes.
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 1             MR. MILAZZO:  Can we do that after

 2         the applicant and then we will comment?

 3             MS. MEEK GALLAGHER:  All right.

 4             MR. MILAZZO:  Just swear him in, if

 5         you would.

 6   T H O M A S   C R A M E R, the witness herein,

 7   having been first duly sworn before a Notary

 8   Public of the State of New York, was examined

 9   and testified as follows:

10             MR. CRAMER:  Thomas Cramer,

11         C-R-A-M-E-R, from Cramer Consulting

12         Group our office is at 54 North Country

13         Road in Miller Place.

14            I represent the owner today.  He has

15         owned the property since 1970.  I

16         provided the commission with a copy of

17         the single and separate search that

18         shows the property being a single and

19         separate ownership since 1955.

20            The site is 10,000 square feet in

21         size and it's in the hamlet of

22         Northampton.  It's Zone R-15, which is

23         a zone of 15,000 square feet and it's

24         owned by the Town of Southampton.

25         Mr. Ralph Vail has always intended to
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 1   use this property towards his

 2   retirement.  He does not have any

 3   pension presently and he's looking

 4   forward to being able to sell this

 5   property and utilize it for living

 6   expenses.

 7      In the primary plan figure 9.1, as

 8   it was pointed out, there's a list of

 9   parcels that considered nondevelopment

10   within the core.  This is one of them,

11   that in our opinion, should have been

12   included in it and we are seeking the

13   hardship at this time.  In the

14   immediate area, there are seven lots

15   that have been identified in that list

16   and that is provided as Exhibit G.  I

17   do have a large copy for the

18   commission.  I don't know if I have

19   enough for everybody, but I will pass

20   out what I have.

21      In the immediate area, there are --

22   at the time, there were nine parcels

23   that were vacant and undeveloped.

24   Seven of them were included on the

25   list.  One was owned by the Town of
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 1   Southampton and this parcel.

 2      I point out that this parcel is

 3   surrounded by development.  There were

 4   houses at the time on all three sides

 5   of it and it doesn't lend itself to the

 6   preservation of any real Pine Barrens

 7   itself.  There are wetlands immediately

 8   across the street.  I have a letter

 9   here from Marty that says it's outside

10   of the jurisdiction and I provided that

11   with the application that I submitted.

12   However, I will submit a copy of it

13   again, letter of no jurisdiction, dated

14   October 7, 2009 signed by Martin Shea

15   saying that there is no jurisdiction to

16   the town's wetlands ordinance because

17   of deportation.

18      Site inspections, I did periodic

19   site inspections on it.  There are

20   state designated wetlands across the

21   street.  However, they appear to be

22   outside the jurisdiction and any

23   activity on this.  It looks greater

24   than 100 feet.  If after we flagged the

25   wetlands and it is within 100 feet, we
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 1   would have to make an application to

 2   the DEC for the activity, but we would

 3   be able to meet all the criteria that

 4   they have with regard to setbacks and

 5   whatnot for the development of the

 6   site.

 7        At present, there is dumping

 8   occurring on the site, from the

 9   neighbor's property, land sinking

10   debris and things like that.

11      The parcel is unique in the

12   community and it's the only parcel,

13   other than a town known parcel, that's

14   vacant in the area.  There are similar

15   size lots that were identified as

16   nondevelopment in the immediate area

17   and this one was excluded.

18      It would not be an impact on any of

19   the homes in the area, both from an

20   economic and environmental standpoint.

21   Granting of the hardship would not have

22   the adverse impacts on the property in

23   the area, nor would it impact public

24   safety or impair the resources of the

25   core.  Granting it's not consistent
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 1   with the purposes of objectives and the

 2   general spirit and intent of the Pine

 3   Barrens statute, it would fall into

 4   criteria of the parcel formed and

 5   undeveloped roadway.

 6      As I said, the New York State DEC

 7   did designate wetlands across the

 8   street as Wetlands R-10, which is part

 9   of the Wildwood Lake complex and, as I

10   said, field inspections would not need

11   wetlands permits.  Even if we did, we

12   could comply with all the standards.

13      The original -- we did not apply for

14   the letter of credit as far as what the

15   Pine Barrens credit would be.  However,

16   given the zoning and the procedures

17   they look at, given it's two-thirds

18   size of the zoning, we would most

19   likely obtain two-thirds of a Pine

20   Barrens credit.  That in and of

21   itself -- I believe if you look at the

22   sales of the Pine Barrens credits in

23   the past for Southampton, in the past

24   two years, only one and seven-eights of

25   a Pine Barrens credit has been sold.
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 1   If you average those out, one credit

 2   was sold for about $85,000 and I think

 3   another one was sold for 50 some odd

 4   thousand.  It averages out so that the,

 5   approximately -- given the size of it,

 6   it would approximately be $48,000 if

 7   the Pine Barrens were -- given the Pine

 8   Barrens' credits sold in the past,

 9   that's probably about what he would

10   sell for.  Given the area of the

11   community and the lot would probably go

12   for about $80,000 and that's what the

13   real estate agent is looking to price

14   it out at.

15      There are, I guess, the Wild Scenic

16   Recreational River permits that would

17   have to obtained if this was a

18   developable lot.  We could conform to

19   all the standards that they have, the

20   Wild Scenic Recreational Rivers.  If

21   necessary, the state wetlands, as I

22   pointed out before, the town has

23   already said that there is no

24   jurisdiction involved.

25      There are no variances from the
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 1   town.  Since this is a single and

 2   separate lot, we would be able to

 3   develop the site without any variances.

 4   In Article 6, 1981 tax map, so it is

 5   considered a single and separate lot

 6   and ground water and soil conditions

 7   are such that we would be able to put

 8   an on-site sanitary system, and again,

 9   there is a letter with regard to

10   interpretation for the Pine Barrens

11   credits.

12      Again, other permits and all would

13   have to be obtained.  In fact, my

14   client doesn't have the money to

15   continue to seek different permits at

16   this time and he's looking to obtain

17   the hardship so he could sell the lot

18   and move ahead.

19       Any questions?

20       MR. McCORMICK:  Is this within the

21   WSR?

22       MS. HARGRAVE:  It does dip down.

23       MR. McCORMICK:  Isn't WSR a

24   two-acre zone for the DEC permit?  That

25   could be a more difficult permit to
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 1   obtain than this permit.

 2       MR. CRAMER:  Well, it's single and

 3   separate, which goes back to 1955.

 4       MR. McCORMICK:  The blue is a WSR?

 5   I don't think that makes a difference

 6   on the WSR whether it was single and

 7   separate.

 8       MR. CRAMER:  We have gotten other

 9   permits from them.

10       MR. McCORMICK:  I'm not saying you

11   won't, but I'm saying I believe it's a

12   two-acre zone.

13       MR. CRAMER:  It's done by setback

14   from the river.  That's the criteria

15   they look at.  So the river in this

16   case is --

17       MR. McCORMICK:  It's a lake.

18       MR. CRAMER:  Well, it's not even a

19   lake.  It's the Peconic River corner in

20   this area.  It's really the setback

21   from the river is what they look at

22   rather than the zoning.

23       MR. McCORMICK:  That's my only

24   question.

25       MS. MEEK GALLAGHER:  Any other
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 1   questions for Mr. Cramer?

 2       MS. PRUSINOWSKI:  Mr. Cramer, the

 3   house is on either side.  Do you know

 4   what year they were constructed?

 5       MR. CRAMER:  I went back to the

 6   period of -- when there were historic

 7   photos and they were all zoned in that

 8   area.  In fact, as I said, the only

 9   ones within in this area were nine

10   vacant lots that included the seven

11   that are shown in figure 9.1.  The one

12   town owned property and the subject

13   property.  All the other lots were

14   developed at that time back in the

15   '90s.

16       MS. PRUSINOWSKI:  Isn't that a log

17   cabin type of construction immediately

18   to the south of you?

19       MR. CRAMER:  It could be.

20       MS. PRUSINOWSKI:  It looks like

21   much more recent construction than what

22   you are indicating.

23       MR. CRAMER:  The ones that were

24   developed were along the -- all the

25   lots that were on the nondevelopment
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 1   list have been developed.

 2       MS. PRUSINOWSKI:  I'm not disputing

 3   that.  I'm just trying ascertain how

 4   old the houses on either side of you

 5   are.  I think one has been there for a

 6   very long time, but in fact, that log

 7   cabin is much, much newer.

 8       MR. CRAMER:  Well, it may have been

 9   reconstructed at the time, but in

10   looking at aerial photos, there were

11   houses on these parcels surrounding it

12   in historic areas.

13       MR. SCHNEIDERMAN:  Do we know when

14   the town lot was purchased?

15       MR. CRAMER:  No, we don't.

16       MR. SCHNEIDERMAN:  Or prior to

17   that, was it on the list?

18       MR. CRAMER:  No.  The only two

19   parcels that were not on the

20   development list were the site and the

21   town parcel.

22       MS. PRUSINOWSKI:  Town parcel is

23   very low for drainage.

24       MR. SCHNEIDERMAN:  He says it was

25   purchased after the Pine Barrens Act
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 1   and it may have been --

 2       MR. CRAMER:  At this time, it's in

 3   town ownership.

 4       MS. PRUSINOWSKI:  It was on the

 5   subdivision map and it was owned by the

 6   Hefters.  So I think they sold it to

 7   their son somewhat recently.

 8       MR. SCHNEIDERMAN:  It was a

 9   developed lot?

10       MS. PRUSINOWSKI:  It was a

11   developed lot, yes.  The parents lived

12   on the next lot, they built that house.

13   There's always been drainage.

14       MR. CRAMER:  That parcel from the

15   town ownership was never on the list.

16   There was only seven parcels on the

17   list, which was this one.  This one and

18   the town owned parcel were the only two

19   undeveloped parcels in the early '90s

20   that weren't on the list.

21       MR. SHEA:  The town parcel on the

22   other side maybe a recharge area,

23   actually.

24       MR. CRAMER:  I don't know.  It

25   doesn't show up.  It doesn't say
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 1   recharge on the tax maps or anything.

 2   It may have been a spot the town

 3   acquired for recharge purposes and it

 4   was never dugout or just used as a

 5   natural recharge area, but on the tax

 6   map, it doesn't show whether it was

 7   bought for a recharge basin or not.

 8       MS. MEEK GALLAGHER:  Any other

 9   questions?

10       MR. SCHNEIDERMAN:  Just a

11   clarification, this list of street

12   fronting parcels that is known as the

13   nondevelopment list?

14       MS. PRUSINOWSKI:  Core road front

15   exemption list.

16       MR. SCHNEIDERMAN:  Exemption list.

17   So that development on those is not

18   considered development?  I am a little

19   bit confused as to nondevelopment.

20       MR. CRAMER:  That's correct.

21       MR. SCHNEIDERMAN:  So it's kind of

22   backwards?

23       MR. ROMAINE:  It's development

24   that's considered nondevelopment.

25       MS. PRUSINOWSKI:  It's an exemption
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 1   list.

 2       MR. SCHNEIDERMAN:  It's on a

 3   nondevelopment list and that's why it's

 4   okay to develop it.

 5       MS. PRUSINOWSKI:  It's called the

 6   Core Roadfront Parcel Exemption List.

 7   It's the process that's required for

 8   those not on the list.

 9       MR. SHEA:  The building on that lot

10   doesn't have --

11       MR. CRAMER:  There's no development

12   lot at the core.

13       MS. PRUSINOWSKI:  Have you applied

14   what's behind this on the parcel/person

15   on the front end --

16       MR. CRAMER:  No, he's no longer in

17   the area anymore.  He's retired to less

18   expensive areas.  He has moved down

19   south.

20       MS. MEEK GALLAGHER:  Anything else

21   for Mr. Cramer?

22       MR. McCORMICK:  Any other

23   documentation we need?  Do you want us

24   to close the hearing?

25       MR. ROMAINE:  Mr. Amper wants to
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 1         speak.

 2   R I C H A R D    A M P E R, the witness herein,

 3   having been first duly sworn before a Notary Public

 4   of the State of New York, was examined and

 5   testified as follows:

 6             MS. ALVAREZ:  My name is Richard

 7         Amper, A-M-P-E-R.  I am executive

 8         director of the Long Island Pine

 9         Barrens Society.

10             Going back to 1993 -- well, first

11         of all, I want to say, I don't want to

12         speak at all about the particular site.

13         I just want to talk about the operative

14         law.

15            There were people in each of the

16         planning departments back then that

17         said, there are prohibitions simply

18         because these properties are in the

19         core that are just not justified on

20         the basis of the potential harm to the

21         ecosystem and we would like to be

22         selective and say there are some that

23         are not going to harmful to the Pine

24         Barrens and we would like to identify

25         those and I think I'm the only person
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 1   who actually went to each of these

 2   sites in all of the towns to look and

 3   determine whether or not there was some

 4   ecological reason why they should not

 5   be excluded.

 6      This is done necessarily by chapter

 7   amendment.  It was the first amendment

 8   to Article 57.  You know, generally my

 9   concern is about precedence and what I

10   want to do is be sure that this

11   commission does not decide that it has

12   authority to add something to this

13   list.

14      You can't just say it should have

15   been on there in the first place so we

16   are going to put it on there.  Having

17   said that, there is no reason why you

18   can't do today what you did in 1995 and

19   this is to go back and look again and

20   say, Are there parcels that we think

21   should not be subject to the core?  If

22   you did that, then the commission would

23   recommend it and it would go through

24   the state legislation and be another

25   amendment to the chapter.
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 1      If you want to do that and I think

 2   you may find it completely unnecessary,

 3   but if you want to do that, you have

 4   the authority to do that and the Pine

 5   Barrens Society prefers you do it that

 6   way.  If it's going to end up on the

 7   exempt list, do it right.  Do it

 8   through the legislative process.  You

 9   can't just say, That should have been

10   on there.

11      Having said that, the second thing

12   we ask is that the standards for Core

13   Area Hardships be followed.  If there

14   are specific elements of this project

15   that conform to those standards, that's

16   fine, but you would not want to grant

17   approval which would allow other less

18   worthy parcels to make the same claim.

19      As you folks know from our history

20   of litigation, we don't challenge

21   projects unless they have the capacity

22   or, in fact, that the approval would

23   create a precedence that would allow

24   parcels to be developed that were never

25   intended to be developed and there
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 1   would be harm with respect to the

 2   ecosystem.

 3      So I would merely ask that you look

 4   and satisfy yourselves that if you want

 5   to expand the exemption list, that you

 6   do it by chapter amendment through the

 7   state legislation and if you want to

 8   approve the project by granting it a

 9   hardship waiver, that it meets the

10   explicit criteria of the hardship.

11       MS. MEEK GALLAGHER:  Thank you.

12   Any other comments?  Mr. Cramer, you

13   would like to address us again?

14       MR. CRAMER:  Yes.  I did provide

15   all the justifications in my written

16   comments to address all the aspects of

17   the hardship.  I didn't go over each

18   one of them in detail.  However, the

19   commission does have it in writing that

20   I presented at the time.  You have them

21   in your pamphlets.

22       MR. McCORMICK:  I just have a

23   question for counsel.  I'm sorry,

24   Mr. Cramer.

25      I'm looking at this and it's
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 1   surrounded by two roads and it's

 2   surrounded by houses and it fits into

 3   the character of the area.  I don't

 4   know what the ecological value of

 5   this -- I'm just a simple country

 6   lawyer, but it's surrounds by one, two

 7   three, four houses and two roads.

 8      Have we issued exemption such as

 9   this before, John?

10       MR. MILAZZO:  I believe we have.

11   We have given exemptions to parcels.

12       MR. ROMAINE:  Through the state

13   legislation?

14       MR. MILAZZO:  No, on a hardship

15   basis.

16       MR. ROMAINE:  Were any of these

17   hardships that were given follow the

18   course of action recommended by

19   Mr. Amper?

20       MR. MILAZZO:  We have done both.

21   The commission has granted hardships.

22   People make the argument that it's an

23   infill lot.  If you look at my

24   neighborhood, everyone else is

25   developed and they were on the list and
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 1   I wasn't on the list and I should be

 2   approved.  The commission has done

 3   that.

 4      The commission also went back, I

 5   think, in the early 2000s and had the

 6   road for the exemption list expanded

 7   for the additional parcels.  So they

 8   have done what Mr. Amper suggested

 9   today which we did in the early

10   2000s -- that the commission did that.

11       MR. SCHNEIDERMAN:  Were the other

12   exemptions largely similar to the case

13   here?

14       MS. MILAZZO:  I have to look, but

15   they were similar.

16       MR. SCHNEIDERMAN:  Were they

17   challenged legally?

18       MS. HARGRAVE:  Just to be clear,

19   there are core hardships that have been

20   denied.  There are at least 21 -- I'm

21   sorry, approved and nine single-family

22   residences that have been denied.  If

23   you would like, we can do similar and

24   more research to see how similar these

25   were, but there are lists for
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 1   single-family residents that have been

 2   denied and approved by the commission.

 3       MR. SCHNEIDERMAN:  I do believe in

 4   the general, you know, principal based

 5   on the similar circumstances, we are to

 6   come up with a similar conclusion and

 7   if those other exemptions were largely

 8   similar and they were challenged in the

 9   courts and the decision was appealed,

10   I'm not saying we are duty bound to do

11   the same thing, but we I think we ought

12   to have that information in terms of

13   making our decision.  So yeah, a review

14   like that and particularly anyone that

15   has been challenged, I would like to

16   see the findings of fact that the

17   commission made.

18       MR. McCORMICK:  I think that's a

19   valid point.  If we approved these

20   before, we can look at it.  John, you

21   used one word that fits this parcel

22   perfectly, infill lot.  This is clearly

23   an infill lot.  I don't know how

24   anybody could say it's not an infill

25   lot.  If you can pull the decisions, I
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 1   think that would be important for us to

 2   see if it's an infill lot.

 3       MS. MEEK GALLAGHER:  The decision

 4   deadline is not until June 22nd so we

 5   have time.

 6      (Discussion held off the record.)

 7       MR. SCHNEIDERMAN:  In terms of

 8   Mr. Amper's other comments

 9   about reviewing the list or, you know,

10   maybe amending the list to include

11   certain parcels.  Are there a number of

12   properties that are coming us that are

13   similar?

14       MR. MILAZZO:  What I would suggest

15   now, for the record, that we end our

16   hearing today, close the hearing and

17   close the public commentary hearing and

18   staff would provide a memo.  The

19   decision deadline is June -- after the

20   June meeting the commission -- this

21   doesn't need to be written on the

22   transcript.

23      (Discussion held off the record.)

24       MS. ALVAREZ:  I would ask that you

25   not close the public commentary until
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 1   you have had a chance to review the

 2   information that I think you will

 3   wisely submit to under the commission

 4   staff.

 5       MS. MEEK GALLAGHER:  We can close

 6   the hearing and leave it open for

 7   written comment for 30 days?

 8       MR. MILAZZO:  Yes.

 9       MR. AMPER:  That presumes that the

10   information that you are seeking --

11       MS. MEEK GALLAGHER:  Okay, 60 days

12   until the June meeting.

13       MR. MILAZZO:  Then we would have to

14   ask the applicant for an extension of

15   time.

16       MR. CRAMER:  I don't know if my

17   client would.

18       MS. PRUSINOWSKI:  Is this parcel on

19   a subdivision map or is this a square

20   property?

21       MR. CRAMER:  It was a subdivision

22   map, but it could be described a square

23   property.

24       MS. PRUSINOWSKI:  Does Mr. Vail

25   continue to own property along an
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 1   avenue or does he no longer own it?

 2       MR. CRAMER:  As far as I know, this

 3   is the only parcel they own.

 4       MR. McCORMICK:  I will make a

 5   motion that we close the public portion

 6   and leave it open for written comment

 7   for 60 days and ask that counsel, since

 8   he has mentioned that his client wasn't

 9   seeking the other permits, ask that

10   counsel give us the extension so we can

11   keep the decision period open for 60

12   days.

13       MR. CRAMER:  And then when would

14   the decision be rendered?

15       MR. MILAZZO:  It would be a

16   one-month extension.  The commission is

17   asking for a one-month extension from

18   June 22nd to July 22nd or the Wednesday

19   after the commission meeting in July,

20   whatever date that is.

21       MR. McCORMICK:  We can always deny

22   it with prejudice or without prejudice.

23       MR. CRAMER:  I'm assuming that my

24   client will not object to further the

25   denial.
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 1       MR. McCORMICK:  So we can take that

 2   as a consent to the extension?

 3       MR. CRAMER:  Under duress.

 4       MR. McCORMICK:  So I make a motion

 5   that we close the public comment

 6   portion and leave it open for written

 7   comment for two months on the extent of

 8   the applicant's counsel.

 9       MR. MILAZZO:  Well, he's not an

10   attorney.

11       MS. MEEK GALLAGHER:  Consultant.

12       MR. McCORMICK:  Consultant.

13       MS. MILAZZO:  And an extension for

14   a one-month decision deadline?

15       MS. MEEK GALLAGHER:  So moved.  Is

16   there a second?

17       MS. LANSDALE:  Second.

18       MS. MEEK GALLAGHER:  All in favor?

19       (Whereupon, there was a unanimous

20   affirmative vote of the Board.)

21       MS. MEEK GALLAGHER:  Any oppose?

22   Any extension?  All right, motion

23   carried to close the public hearing and

24   it will be kept open --

25       MR. McCORMICK:  For two months and
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 1   the decision deadline is now an

 2   additional month after that.

 3      (Whereupon, this hearing was

 4   adjourned at 3:42 p.m.)
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 1             MS. MEEK GALLAGHER:  This afternoon

 2         we will hold a public hearing for the

 3         project on 71 Lakeview Drive in

 4         Northampton in the Core Preservation

 5         Area Hardship Waiver Application.  It's

 6         a request for a Core Preservation Area

 7         Hardship Waiver to develop a 10,000

 8         square foot wooded vacant property with

 9         a single-family residence, individual

10         septic system, related infrastructure

11         and accessory structures.  The proposal

12         is a Type II Action pursuant to SEQRA.

13             MS. HARGRAVE:  I'm just going to

14         briefly go over the exhibits.  I just

15         handed out the staff report for the

16         exhibits for this Public Hearing.  A is

17         the draft staff report.  It hasn't

18         changed.  B is a copy of the aerial of

19         the project site and its surrounding

20         area that's discussed in the staff

21         report and it shows the site in

22         relation to the surrounding development

23         in the community and also open space in

24         the area with a significant amount of

25         county and state park land and town
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 1         parcels within the community.  Some of

 2         them are not labeled.  I'm sorry about

 3         that.  Across the street a little to

 4         the west of the property is county

 5         land.  C is a copy of the layout of the

 6         plan just showing the single-family

 7         residence on this property.  The 10,000

 8         square foot lot on Lakeview Drive and

 9         it is adjacent to two developed parcels

10         to the north and south.  It fronts on

11         only one street.  D is a copy of the

12         applicant's environmental assessment

13         form, which you have the information in

14         that form, and E is a copy of some

15         photographs of the site on Lakeview

16         Drive and the adjacent dwellings and

17         you can see that the site is wooded

18         right now.  The road sort of does slope

19         downward.  Towards the end of Lakeview

20         Drive is Wildwood Lake, so south of

21         Lakeview Drive.  F is a copy of the

22         applicant's petition, the letter that

23         was sent with the application that goes

24         through the hardship and the applicant

25         discussed the property not being on the
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 1         road front exemption list, the

 2         residential road for the exemption

 3         list, which that is a select group of

 4         parcels in the core, parcels that are

 5         on the road, but not every undeveloped

 6         parcel in the core is on that list.  It

 7         was created for certain reasons and

 8         certain parcels made it on that list

 9         and others didn't.

10             MR. COLLINS:  Do you know what the

11         criteria was for being placed on that

12         list?

13             MS. HARGRAVE:  It was up to the

14         town that selected.

15            The last exhibit is G, which shows

16         other parcels in the neighborhood or on

17         the exemption list.  Just to briefly go

18         through the staff report.

19             MS. PRUSINOWSKI:  Where is that?

20         I'm sorry.  Oh, okay.

21             MS. HARGRAVE:  The applicant

22         submitted that map showing other

23         parcels in the neighborhood that are on

24         residential list.

25             MR. ROMAINE:  Apparently, when the
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 1         Central Pine Barrens were created,

 2         there was a list of homes or lots that

 3         were on streets that had preexisted

 4         before the creation of the Pine

 5         Barrens, correct me if I'm wrong.  Now,

 6         what was the -- this seems to be on a

 7         preexisting road within the Central

 8         Pine Barrens.  Why was this excluded

 9         when other lots of a similar nature on

10         preexisting roads were included?  I'm

11         trying to understand that to understand

12         how we would act on this.

13             MR. MILAZZO:  Well, the application

14         that's before you is for a hardship

15         because it's not on that list.  Had it

16         been on that list, it would have been

17         non-developed as it --

18             MR. ROMAINE:  I am trying that, but

19         I am trying to understand why it wasn't

20         on the list when others were.  What was

21         the purpose in saying no to this and

22         saying yes to other similar lots?

23             MR. MILAZZO:  The town prepared the

24         list.

25             MR. SHEA:  The development of the
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 1         list was based on the assessment of

 2         land use conditions at that time.  You

 3         know, most of the lot that were

 4         included on the list were between

 5         existing homes.  This lot --

 6             MR. ROMAINE:  Were there other

 7         vacant lots on preexisting roadways

 8         that were included on this list?

 9             MR. SHEA:  Yes.

10             MR. ROMAINE:  So what was the

11         criteria for the conclusion of this?

12             MR. SHEA:  The consideration was

13         given to the environmental -- you know,

14         a certificate of the land, the

15         proximity of projected lands, proximity

16         to wetlands.  In addition to looking at

17         existing development patterns in that

18         area.

19             MR. ROMAINE:  That's extremely

20         unconvincing because I'm going to tell

21         you that there are probably other lots

22         that you put on this list that are

23         similarly situated that were not

24         excluded and were, in fact, included on

25         this list.
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 1             MR. MILAZZO:  So what happened --

 2         it's not on the list, but their option

 3         to develop it is why they are here

 4         today so they can make a hardship

 5         request.  Whether it's on the list or

 6         not, that decision was made 20 some odd

 7         years ago.  And the town, at the time,

 8         decided this didn't meet the criteria

 9         they were using then.

10             MR. ROMAINE:  What was the legal

11         basis then?  The commission didn't make

12         those decisions.

13             MS. MILAZZO:  No, the town did and

14         that was part of the planning process

15         in '94 or '95.

16             MR. ROMAINE:  Right, and the town

17         communicated that?

18             MS. MILAZZO:  Yes.

19             MR. ROMAINE:  That's what I'm

20         trying to understand.  Each town

21         communicated this list and the towns

22         have updated that list.

23             MR. MILAZZO:  But the key piece of

24         the road front exemption list was that

25         was approved.  There was, like, a state
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 1         legislative action where they said the

 2         list has been verified by the

 3         commission on this day and this day.

 4         That happened twice.  It's not

 5         something as simple as saying any

 6         parcel in the Pine Barrens, whatever

 7         one it is and not just one in

 8         particular, should be on that list.

 9             MR. ROMAINE:  I didn't say should

10         be.

11             MS. MILAZZO:  Or any others.  I

12         didn't say this one.

13             MR. ROMAINE:  Because if you give a

14         similar situated parcel the right to be

15         on this list and this parcel not the

16         right to be on the list.  That's what

17         I'm trying to understand.  Was there a

18         standard applied by the town?

19             MR. SCHNEIDERMAN:  Is there a

20         consistency?

21             MR. ROMAINE:  Right, is there a

22         consistency in the standard or what?

23             MR. MILAZZO:  That was the town's

24         discretion and again, the applicant

25         today will say they didn't put it on
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 1         the list, but it doesn't matter.  He

 2         missed that time.  So his time to

 3         challenge that is long gone.  So his

 4         second fight is to say hardship and

 5         here's the reason why.

 6             MR. ROMAINE:  He missed the time to

 7         challenge it, but let's go back.  I

 8         have only one other question.  State

 9         legislation authorized the town to have

10         sole discretion on that list; is that

11         correct?

12             MR. MILAZZO:  No.

13             MR. ROMAINE:  Where did they get

14         the power to choose what's on that list

15         and not on that list?

16             MR. MILAZZO:  The commission staff

17         said to the town, are there parcels

18         that should be on the list that will be

19         added to the plan and then the town had

20         a better sense of their town and which

21         parcels existed and which ones should

22         be on the list and they would view the

23         criteria that Marty looked at and other

24         people were --

25             MR. ROMAINE:  But the authorization
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 1         rested with the commission, not the

 2         town.

 3             MR. MILAZZO:  And then the

 4         commission said we would rather not go

 5         through this process every time a

 6         parcel comes in and say we are going to

 7         amend our plan to this one, this one

 8         and this one.  So we said we want the

 9         state legislator to say that this list

10         that was prepared on this day is now

11         non-developmental because you are

12         exempting something that otherwise

13         would have been development, which the

14         commission has that right to do that's

15         why you have the hardship waiver.

16            If there are parcels that were

17         missed, we have had occasions where

18         people have come and said, I should

19         have been on that list and they got --

20             MR. ROMAINE:  And that's what we

21         are doing today.

22             MR. MILAZZO:  That's the history of

23         it.

24             MR. ROMAINE:  This is the first

25         time that since I have sat here that
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 1         this type of thing has come up.

 2             MR. MILAZZO:  We used to hear more

 3         parcels on -- we used to hear that

 4         argument more frequently in the past, I

 5         should have been on that list.  We

 6         haven't heard that one recently because

 7         those parcels have either been granted

 8         hardships, approved, acquired or

 9         something else has happened or people

10         have moved on.  I don't even think

11         Mr. Cramer has made that argument, but

12         I bet he does now.

13             MS. HARGRAVE:  One more thing.

14         There are maybe hundreds of parcels in

15         the core that aren't on that list that

16         are on roads so similarly the opposite

17         is --

18             MR. ROMAINE:  I'm just trying to

19         understand the underlying process by

20         which we arrived here because I looked

21         at that street and some of that street

22         is developed with houses on there and

23         there are a few empty parcels on it.

24         I'm just trying to understand the

25         process.  I have a much better
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 1         explanation and I understand the

 2         process and now I understand the state

 3         legislation and that ends that argument

 4         because that's it.

 5             MR. SHEA:  Just a few more comments

 6         because I worked hard on the road front

 7         exemption list for Southampton Town and

 8         some additional factors that were

 9         considered in looking at this lot is

10         its in close proximity to developed

11         wetlands and to state regulated

12         freshwater.  Also, it's location is

13         within the immediate watershed of

14         Wildwood Lake.  There was the potential

15         for impacts as Wildwood Lake is a down

16         gradient from this site.  So there were

17         a whole bunch of issues that were

18         factored into decision-making.

19             MR. SCHNEIDERMAN:  This was, Mart,

20         not an oversight?

21             MR. SHEA:  No, it wasn't.  It was a

22         conscious decision, correct.

23             MS. MEEK GALLAGHER:  Mr. Amper, did

24         you want to add something to this?

25             MR. AMPER:  Yes.
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 1             MR. MILAZZO:  Can we do that after

 2         the applicant and then we will comment?

 3             MS. MEEK GALLAGHER:  All right.

 4             MR. MILAZZO:  Just swear him in, if

 5         you would.

 6   T H O M A S   C R A M E R, the witness herein,

 7   having been first duly sworn before a Notary

 8   Public of the State of New York, was examined

 9   and testified as follows:

10             MR. CRAMER:  Thomas Cramer,

11         C-R-A-M-E-R, from Cramer Consulting

12         Group our office is at 54 North Country

13         Road in Miller Place.

14            I represent the owner today.  He has

15         owned the property since 1970.  I

16         provided the commission with a copy of

17         the single and separate search that

18         shows the property being a single and

19         separate ownership since 1955.

20            The site is 10,000 square feet in

21         size and it's in the hamlet of

22         Northampton.  It's Zone R-15, which is

23         a zone of 15,000 square feet and it's

24         owned by the Town of Southampton.

25         Mr. Ralph Vail has always intended to
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 1         use this property towards his

 2         retirement.  He does not have any

 3         pension presently and he's looking

 4         forward to being able to sell this

 5         property and utilize it for living

 6         expenses.

 7            In the primary plan figure 9.1, as

 8         it was pointed out, there's a list of

 9         parcels that considered nondevelopment

10         within the core.  This is one of them,

11         that in our opinion, should have been

12         included in it and we are seeking the

13         hardship at this time.  In the

14         immediate area, there are seven lots

15         that have been identified in that list

16         and that is provided as Exhibit G.  I

17         do have a large copy for the

18         commission.  I don't know if I have

19         enough for everybody, but I will pass

20         out what I have.

21            In the immediate area, there are --

22         at the time, there were nine parcels

23         that were vacant and undeveloped.

24         Seven of them were included on the

25         list.  One was owned by the Town of
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 1         Southampton and this parcel.

 2            I point out that this parcel is

 3         surrounded by development.  There were

 4         houses at the time on all three sides

 5         of it and it doesn't lend itself to the

 6         preservation of any real Pine Barrens

 7         itself.  There are wetlands immediately

 8         across the street.  I have a letter

 9         here from Marty that says it's outside

10         of the jurisdiction and I provided that

11         with the application that I submitted.

12         However, I will submit a copy of it

13         again, letter of no jurisdiction, dated

14         October 7, 2009 signed by Martin Shea

15         saying that there is no jurisdiction to

16         the town's wetlands ordinance because

17         of deportation.

18            Site inspections, I did periodic

19         site inspections on it.  There are

20         state designated wetlands across the

21         street.  However, they appear to be

22         outside the jurisdiction and any

23         activity on this.  It looks greater

24         than 100 feet.  If after we flagged the

25         wetlands and it is within 100 feet, we
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 1         would have to make an application to

 2         the DEC for the activity, but we would

 3         be able to meet all the criteria that

 4         they have with regard to setbacks and

 5         whatnot for the development of the

 6         site.

 7              At present, there is dumping

 8         occurring on the site, from the

 9         neighbor's property, land sinking

10         debris and things like that.

11            The parcel is unique in the

12         community and it's the only parcel,

13         other than a town known parcel, that's

14         vacant in the area.  There are similar

15         size lots that were identified as

16         nondevelopment in the immediate area

17         and this one was excluded.

18            It would not be an impact on any of

19         the homes in the area, both from an

20         economic and environmental standpoint.

21         Granting of the hardship would not have

22         the adverse impacts on the property in

23         the area, nor would it impact public

24         safety or impair the resources of the

25         core.  Granting it's not consistent
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 1         with the purposes of objectives and the

 2         general spirit and intent of the Pine

 3         Barrens statute, it would fall into

 4         criteria of the parcel formed and

 5         undeveloped roadway.

 6            As I said, the New York State DEC

 7         did designate wetlands across the

 8         street as Wetlands R-10, which is part

 9         of the Wildwood Lake complex and, as I

10         said, field inspections would not need

11         wetlands permits.  Even if we did, we

12         could comply with all the standards.

13            The original -- we did not apply for

14         the letter of credit as far as what the

15         Pine Barrens credit would be.  However,

16         given the zoning and the procedures

17         they look at, given it's two-thirds

18         size of the zoning, we would most

19         likely obtain two-thirds of a Pine

20         Barrens credit.  That in and of

21         itself -- I believe if you look at the

22         sales of the Pine Barrens credits in

23         the past for Southampton, in the past

24         two years, only one and seven-eights of

25         a Pine Barrens credit has been sold.
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 1         If you average those out, one credit

 2         was sold for about $85,000 and I think

 3         another one was sold for 50 some odd

 4         thousand.  It averages out so that the,

 5         approximately -- given the size of it,

 6         it would approximately be $48,000 if

 7         the Pine Barrens were -- given the Pine

 8         Barrens' credits sold in the past,

 9         that's probably about what he would

10         sell for.  Given the area of the

11         community and the lot would probably go

12         for about $80,000 and that's what the

13         real estate agent is looking to price

14         it out at.

15            There are, I guess, the Wild Scenic

16         Recreational River permits that would

17         have to obtained if this was a

18         developable lot.  We could conform to

19         all the standards that they have, the

20         Wild Scenic Recreational Rivers.  If

21         necessary, the state wetlands, as I

22         pointed out before, the town has

23         already said that there is no

24         jurisdiction involved.

25            There are no variances from the
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 1         town.  Since this is a single and

 2         separate lot, we would be able to

 3         develop the site without any variances.

 4         In Article 6, 1981 tax map, so it is

 5         considered a single and separate lot

 6         and ground water and soil conditions

 7         are such that we would be able to put

 8         an on-site sanitary system, and again,

 9         there is a letter with regard to

10         interpretation for the Pine Barrens

11         credits.

12            Again, other permits and all would

13         have to be obtained.  In fact, my

14         client doesn't have the money to

15         continue to seek different permits at

16         this time and he's looking to obtain

17         the hardship so he could sell the lot

18         and move ahead.

19             Any questions?

20             MR. McCORMICK:  Is this within the

21         WSR?

22             MS. HARGRAVE:  It does dip down.

23             MR. McCORMICK:  Isn't WSR a

24         two-acre zone for the DEC permit?  That

25         could be a more difficult permit to
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 1         obtain than this permit.

 2             MR. CRAMER:  Well, it's single and

 3         separate, which goes back to 1955.

 4             MR. McCORMICK:  The blue is a WSR?

 5         I don't think that makes a difference

 6         on the WSR whether it was single and

 7         separate.

 8             MR. CRAMER:  We have gotten other

 9         permits from them.

10             MR. McCORMICK:  I'm not saying you

11         won't, but I'm saying I believe it's a

12         two-acre zone.

13             MR. CRAMER:  It's done by setback

14         from the river.  That's the criteria

15         they look at.  So the river in this

16         case is --

17             MR. McCORMICK:  It's a lake.

18             MR. CRAMER:  Well, it's not even a

19         lake.  It's the Peconic River corner in

20         this area.  It's really the setback

21         from the river is what they look at

22         rather than the zoning.

23             MR. McCORMICK:  That's my only

24         question.

25             MS. MEEK GALLAGHER:  Any other
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 1         questions for Mr. Cramer?

 2             MS. PRUSINOWSKI:  Mr. Cramer, the

 3         house is on either side.  Do you know

 4         what year they were constructed?

 5             MR. CRAMER:  I went back to the

 6         period of -- when there were historic

 7         photos and they were all zoned in that

 8         area.  In fact, as I said, the only

 9         ones within in this area were nine

10         vacant lots that included the seven

11         that are shown in figure 9.1.  The one

12         town owned property and the subject

13         property.  All the other lots were

14         developed at that time back in the

15         '90s.

16             MS. PRUSINOWSKI:  Isn't that a log

17         cabin type of construction immediately

18         to the south of you?

19             MR. CRAMER:  It could be.

20             MS. PRUSINOWSKI:  It looks like

21         much more recent construction than what

22         you are indicating.

23             MR. CRAMER:  The ones that were

24         developed were along the -- all the

25         lots that were on the nondevelopment

0022

 1         list have been developed.

 2             MS. PRUSINOWSKI:  I'm not disputing

 3         that.  I'm just trying ascertain how

 4         old the houses on either side of you

 5         are.  I think one has been there for a

 6         very long time, but in fact, that log

 7         cabin is much, much newer.

 8             MR. CRAMER:  Well, it may have been

 9         reconstructed at the time, but in

10         looking at aerial photos, there were

11         houses on these parcels surrounding it

12         in historic areas.

13             MR. SCHNEIDERMAN:  Do we know when

14         the town lot was purchased?

15             MR. CRAMER:  No, we don't.

16             MR. SCHNEIDERMAN:  Or prior to

17         that, was it on the list?

18             MR. CRAMER:  No.  The only two

19         parcels that were not on the

20         development list were the site and the

21         town parcel.

22             MS. PRUSINOWSKI:  Town parcel is

23         very low for drainage.

24             MR. SCHNEIDERMAN:  He says it was

25         purchased after the Pine Barrens Act
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 1         and it may have been --

 2             MR. CRAMER:  At this time, it's in

 3         town ownership.

 4             MS. PRUSINOWSKI:  It was on the

 5         subdivision map and it was owned by the

 6         Hefters.  So I think they sold it to

 7         their son somewhat recently.

 8             MR. SCHNEIDERMAN:  It was a

 9         developed lot?

10             MS. PRUSINOWSKI:  It was a

11         developed lot, yes.  The parents lived

12         on the next lot, they built that house.

13         There's always been drainage.

14             MR. CRAMER:  That parcel from the

15         town ownership was never on the list.

16         There was only seven parcels on the

17         list, which was this one.  This one and

18         the town owned parcel were the only two

19         undeveloped parcels in the early '90s

20         that weren't on the list.

21             MR. SHEA:  The town parcel on the

22         other side maybe a recharge area,

23         actually.

24             MR. CRAMER:  I don't know.  It

25         doesn't show up.  It doesn't say
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 1         recharge on the tax maps or anything.

 2         It may have been a spot the town

 3         acquired for recharge purposes and it

 4         was never dugout or just used as a

 5         natural recharge area, but on the tax

 6         map, it doesn't show whether it was

 7         bought for a recharge basin or not.

 8             MS. MEEK GALLAGHER:  Any other

 9         questions?

10             MR. SCHNEIDERMAN:  Just a

11         clarification, this list of street

12         fronting parcels that is known as the

13         nondevelopment list?

14             MS. PRUSINOWSKI:  Core road front

15         exemption list.

16             MR. SCHNEIDERMAN:  Exemption list.

17         So that development on those is not

18         considered development?  I am a little

19         bit confused as to nondevelopment.

20             MR. CRAMER:  That's correct.

21             MR. SCHNEIDERMAN:  So it's kind of

22         backwards?

23             MR. ROMAINE:  It's development

24         that's considered nondevelopment.

25             MS. PRUSINOWSKI:  It's an exemption
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 1         list.

 2             MR. SCHNEIDERMAN:  It's on a

 3         nondevelopment list and that's why it's

 4         okay to develop it.

 5             MS. PRUSINOWSKI:  It's called the

 6         Core Roadfront Parcel Exemption List.

 7         It's the process that's required for

 8         those not on the list.

 9             MR. SHEA:  The building on that lot

10         doesn't have --

11             MR. CRAMER:  There's no development

12         lot at the core.

13             MS. PRUSINOWSKI:  Have you applied

14         what's behind this on the parcel/person

15         on the front end --

16             MR. CRAMER:  No, he's no longer in

17         the area anymore.  He's retired to less

18         expensive areas.  He has moved down

19         south.

20             MS. MEEK GALLAGHER:  Anything else

21         for Mr. Cramer?

22             MR. McCORMICK:  Any other

23         documentation we need?  Do you want us

24         to close the hearing?

25             MR. ROMAINE:  Mr. Amper wants to
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 1         speak.

 2   R I C H A R D    A M P E R, the witness herein,

 3   having been first duly sworn before a Notary Public

 4   of the State of New York, was examined and

 5   testified as follows:

 6             MS. ALVAREZ:  My name is Richard

 7         Amper, A-M-P-E-R.  I am executive

 8         director of the Long Island Pine

 9         Barrens Society.

10             Going back to 1993 -- well, first

11         of all, I want to say, I don't want to

12         speak at all about the particular site.

13         I just want to talk about the operative

14         law.

15            There were people in each of the

16         planning departments back then that

17         said, there are prohibitions simply

18         because these properties are in the

19         core that are just not justified on

20         the basis of the potential harm to the

21         ecosystem and we would like to be

22         selective and say there are some that

23         are not going to harmful to the Pine

24         Barrens and we would like to identify

25         those and I think I'm the only person
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 1         who actually went to each of these

 2         sites in all of the towns to look and

 3         determine whether or not there was some

 4         ecological reason why they should not

 5         be excluded.

 6            This is done necessarily by chapter

 7         amendment.  It was the first amendment

 8         to Article 57.  You know, generally my

 9         concern is about precedence and what I

10         want to do is be sure that this

11         commission does not decide that it has

12         authority to add something to this

13         list.

14            You can't just say it should have

15         been on there in the first place so we

16         are going to put it on there.  Having

17         said that, there is no reason why you

18         can't do today what you did in 1995 and

19         this is to go back and look again and

20         say, Are there parcels that we think

21         should not be subject to the core?  If

22         you did that, then the commission would

23         recommend it and it would go through

24         the state legislation and be another

25         amendment to the chapter.
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 1            If you want to do that and I think

 2         you may find it completely unnecessary,

 3         but if you want to do that, you have

 4         the authority to do that and the Pine

 5         Barrens Society prefers you do it that

 6         way.  If it's going to end up on the

 7         exempt list, do it right.  Do it

 8         through the legislative process.  You

 9         can't just say, That should have been

10         on there.

11            Having said that, the second thing

12         we ask is that the standards for Core

13         Area Hardships be followed.  If there

14         are specific elements of this project

15         that conform to those standards, that's

16         fine, but you would not want to grant

17         approval which would allow other less

18         worthy parcels to make the same claim.

19            As you folks know from our history

20         of litigation, we don't challenge

21         projects unless they have the capacity

22         or, in fact, that the approval would

23         create a precedence that would allow

24         parcels to be developed that were never

25         intended to be developed and there
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 1         would be harm with respect to the

 2         ecosystem.

 3            So I would merely ask that you look

 4         and satisfy yourselves that if you want

 5         to expand the exemption list, that you

 6         do it by chapter amendment through the

 7         state legislation and if you want to

 8         approve the project by granting it a

 9         hardship waiver, that it meets the

10         explicit criteria of the hardship.

11             MS. MEEK GALLAGHER:  Thank you.

12         Any other comments?  Mr. Cramer, you

13         would like to address us again?

14             MR. CRAMER:  Yes.  I did provide

15         all the justifications in my written

16         comments to address all the aspects of

17         the hardship.  I didn't go over each

18         one of them in detail.  However, the

19         commission does have it in writing that

20         I presented at the time.  You have them

21         in your pamphlets.

22             MR. McCORMICK:  I just have a

23         question for counsel.  I'm sorry,

24         Mr. Cramer.

25            I'm looking at this and it's
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 1         surrounded by two roads and it's

 2         surrounded by houses and it fits into

 3         the character of the area.  I don't

 4         know what the ecological value of

 5         this -- I'm just a simple country

 6         lawyer, but it's surrounds by one, two

 7         three, four houses and two roads.

 8            Have we issued exemption such as

 9         this before, John?

10             MR. MILAZZO:  I believe we have.

11         We have given exemptions to parcels.

12             MR. ROMAINE:  Through the state

13         legislation?

14             MR. MILAZZO:  No, on a hardship

15         basis.

16             MR. ROMAINE:  Were any of these

17         hardships that were given follow the

18         course of action recommended by

19         Mr. Amper?

20             MR. MILAZZO:  We have done both.

21         The commission has granted hardships.

22         People make the argument that it's an

23         infill lot.  If you look at my

24         neighborhood, everyone else is

25         developed and they were on the list and
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 1         I wasn't on the list and I should be

 2         approved.  The commission has done

 3         that.

 4            The commission also went back, I

 5         think, in the early 2000s and had the

 6         road for the exemption list expanded

 7         for the additional parcels.  So they

 8         have done what Mr. Amper suggested

 9         today which we did in the early

10         2000s -- that the commission did that.

11             MR. SCHNEIDERMAN:  Were the other

12         exemptions largely similar to the case

13         here?

14             MS. MILAZZO:  I have to look, but

15         they were similar.

16             MR. SCHNEIDERMAN:  Were they

17         challenged legally?

18             MS. HARGRAVE:  Just to be clear,

19         there are core hardships that have been

20         denied.  There are at least 21 -- I'm

21         sorry, approved and nine single-family

22         residences that have been denied.  If

23         you would like, we can do similar and

24         more research to see how similar these

25         were, but there are lists for
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 1         single-family residents that have been

 2         denied and approved by the commission.

 3             MR. SCHNEIDERMAN:  I do believe in

 4         the general, you know, principal based

 5         on the similar circumstances, we are to

 6         come up with a similar conclusion and

 7         if those other exemptions were largely

 8         similar and they were challenged in the

 9         courts and the decision was appealed,

10         I'm not saying we are duty bound to do

11         the same thing, but we I think we ought

12         to have that information in terms of

13         making our decision.  So yeah, a review

14         like that and particularly anyone that

15         has been challenged, I would like to

16         see the findings of fact that the

17         commission made.

18             MR. McCORMICK:  I think that's a

19         valid point.  If we approved these

20         before, we can look at it.  John, you

21         used one word that fits this parcel

22         perfectly, infill lot.  This is clearly

23         an infill lot.  I don't know how

24         anybody could say it's not an infill

25         lot.  If you can pull the decisions, I
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 1         think that would be important for us to

 2         see if it's an infill lot.

 3             MS. MEEK GALLAGHER:  The decision

 4         deadline is not until June 22nd so we

 5         have time.

 6            (Discussion held off the record.)

 7             MR. SCHNEIDERMAN:  In terms of

 8         Mr. Amper's other comments

 9         about reviewing the list or, you know,

10         maybe amending the list to include

11         certain parcels.  Are there a number of

12         properties that are coming us that are

13         similar?

14             MR. MILAZZO:  What I would suggest

15         now, for the record, that we end our

16         hearing today, close the hearing and

17         close the public commentary hearing and

18         staff would provide a memo.  The

19         decision deadline is June -- after the

20         June meeting the commission -- this

21         doesn't need to be written on the

22         transcript.

23            (Discussion held off the record.)

24             MS. ALVAREZ:  I would ask that you

25         not close the public commentary until
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 1         you have had a chance to review the

 2         information that I think you will

 3         wisely submit to under the commission

 4         staff.

 5             MS. MEEK GALLAGHER:  We can close

 6         the hearing and leave it open for

 7         written comment for 30 days?

 8             MR. MILAZZO:  Yes.

 9             MR. AMPER:  That presumes that the

10         information that you are seeking --

11             MS. MEEK GALLAGHER:  Okay, 60 days

12         until the June meeting.

13             MR. MILAZZO:  Then we would have to

14         ask the applicant for an extension of

15         time.

16             MR. CRAMER:  I don't know if my

17         client would.

18             MS. PRUSINOWSKI:  Is this parcel on

19         a subdivision map or is this a square

20         property?

21             MR. CRAMER:  It was a subdivision

22         map, but it could be described a square

23         property.

24             MS. PRUSINOWSKI:  Does Mr. Vail

25         continue to own property along an
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 1         avenue or does he no longer own it?

 2             MR. CRAMER:  As far as I know, this

 3         is the only parcel they own.

 4             MR. McCORMICK:  I will make a

 5         motion that we close the public portion

 6         and leave it open for written comment

 7         for 60 days and ask that counsel, since

 8         he has mentioned that his client wasn't

 9         seeking the other permits, ask that

10         counsel give us the extension so we can

11         keep the decision period open for 60

12         days.

13             MR. CRAMER:  And then when would

14         the decision be rendered?

15             MR. MILAZZO:  It would be a

16         one-month extension.  The commission is

17         asking for a one-month extension from

18         June 22nd to July 22nd or the Wednesday

19         after the commission meeting in July,

20         whatever date that is.

21             MR. McCORMICK:  We can always deny

22         it with prejudice or without prejudice.

23             MR. CRAMER:  I'm assuming that my

24         client will not object to further the

25         denial.
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 1             MR. McCORMICK:  So we can take that

 2         as a consent to the extension?

 3             MR. CRAMER:  Under duress.

 4             MR. McCORMICK:  So I make a motion

 5         that we close the public comment

 6         portion and leave it open for written

 7         comment for two months on the extent of

 8         the applicant's counsel.

 9             MR. MILAZZO:  Well, he's not an

10         attorney.

11             MS. MEEK GALLAGHER:  Consultant.

12             MR. McCORMICK:  Consultant.

13             MS. MILAZZO:  And an extension for

14         a one-month decision deadline?

15             MS. MEEK GALLAGHER:  So moved.  Is

16         there a second?

17             MS. LANSDALE:  Second.

18             MS. MEEK GALLAGHER:  All in favor?

19             (Whereupon, there was a unanimous

20         affirmative vote of the Board.)

21             MS. MEEK GALLAGHER:  Any oppose?

22         Any extension?  All right, motion

23         carried to close the public hearing and

24         it will be kept open --

25             MR. McCORMICK:  For two months and
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 1         the decision deadline is now an

 2         additional month after that.

 3            (Whereupon, this hearing was

 4         adjourned at 3:42 p.m.)
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